BOONE COUNTY, MISSOURI
Request for Proposal #: 27-10JUN14 — Purchase of Service Contracts for Boone
County Community Children’s Services — 2014 Application

ADDENDUM #6 - Issued June 27, 2014

This addendum is issued in accordance with the Request for Proposal and is hereby incorporated into and
made a part of the Request for Proposal documents. Offerors are reminded that receipt of this addendum
should be acknowledged and submitted with Offeror’s Proposal Response.

Scope of Work for the above noted Request for Proposal and the work covered thereby are herein
modified as follows, and except as set forth herein, otherwise remain unchanged and in full force and
effect:

L. The County has received the following questions and is providing a response:

1. We have not found within the BCCSB Funding Policy a specific reference to income
eligibility. Are there income guidelines regarding the provision of service to individuals
or families? Are the dollars intended to support services specifically for low-income
children/youth?

Response: The Maximization of Funding in the BCCSB Funding Policy encourages
agencies, to the greatest extent possible, to maximize funding from all sources before
utilizing the Children’s Services Fund. This may include, but is not limited to private
insurance, Medicaid, and all other funders listed in the Maximization of Funding section.
The BCCSB Funding Policy states that, “funding decisions for children, youth and families
are made in a fair and equitable way,” and “to provide meaningful services to children,
youth and families.” Support services may be provided to all Boone County eligible
children, youth and families.

Can “sample” mou’s with partnering agencies be included in the proposal rather than actual
signed MOU’s? It speaks to what the partner plans to contribute to the project without binding
them legally. T have done that in the past on State grants. It just prevents having a signed MOU
for something that is unfunded. It also allows more time to hammer out each organization’s legal
requirements.

Response: Letters of Support/Agreement may be used in place of a formal MOU. This letter
can then show support for the project and how the agencies plan to collaborate.

By: W g / 43
Melinda Bobbitt, CPPO, CPPB
Director of Purchasing
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